Pebble Hill Traditional Elementary Meeting Minutes PAC AGM June 3, 2021

7:03pm Call to Order by Megan McLean

Welcome

Welcome to our new Principal Shannon Wood who will be starting at Pebble Hill in September 2021.

Principal Report – Lorrenne Alkema

*Please see Attachment

<u>Treasurer Report</u> – Twyla Elden

We have made \$11,648.59 to date with fundraising this year.

*Please see Attachment for the full report

DPAC Report – Rebecca Lee

The DPAC AGM was held on May 10th, 2021

Doug Sheppard was there. He is the District Superintendent. The District is running at a deficit this year.

He gave a presentation in collaboration with Fraser Health about the Covid-19 school cluster and transmission rates from January – March 2021. This can be found on the Delta District website or follow the link below.

https://www.deltasd.bc.ca/wp-content/uploads/sites/2/2021/05/COVID-19-school-transmission-analysis-May-2021.pdf

There was a District event on zoom (300 people attended). With the help of a visual graphic artist, the vision and planning for Delta for the next 10 years came to life in a visual way. There is a survey for parents/guardians to take that will help prepare the district for the vision for the next 10 years taking us to 2030.

https://www.deltasd.bc.ca/vision-2030-parent-guardian-survey/

Election and Re-Election of PAC Executives for the 2021/2022 school year

Megan McLean can no longer remain in the Chair position as her 3 year term is over. She will be moving to the Past Chair Position.

Julie Mitobe will continue on as Chair.

David Blewett was nominated and voted in to become the new Vice Chair.

Michelle Fuchs was nominated and voted in to become the new DPAC Representative.

Melissa Hance is able to continue in her role as Fundraising as there was no one else who stepped forward to fulfill this position.

There would like to be seen a Spirit Committee and a Hot Lunch Committee. Brittany Bentley, Erin Blewett, Kelly Anderson, Sarah Welz and Ashli Malinek are all willing to step-up and help out where needed in these capacities.

Cate McMillan will continue on as Secretary.

Twyla Elden will continue on as Treasurer.

Michelle Fuchs will continue doing Uniform Sales.

September start of year

The PAC will put together a package for every family containing a volunteer form, a donation form, and advertising consent (to have the correct permissions for emails from the school).

Open Forum

Cate McMillan asked about the progress on the ask for a fence along 2nd Avenue at the school.

Lorrenne Alkema responded that the District is in favor of this request and it has been approved but it has not yet been determined when the work will commence.

Lorrenne Alkema also expanded on the beautification of our grounds. She was offered Bird and Bat houses to be installed on the tall "stumps" outside. Unfortunately, she did not feel like either of these options was completely right for a schoolyard. We are still looking for options to beautify them. Do we put a spider web (net) between them? Do we run a zip-line between them

Rebecca spoke up to welcome our new principal, Shannon Wood and to express her hopes that she will remain at Pebble Hill for more than 2 years as we have had such a high turn-over rate of Principals at Pebble Hill. Rebecca also extended her heartfelt sadness that Lorrenne Alkema will be leaving our school at the end of June 2021. We all agreed with her sentiments regarding this.

8:02pm Adjournment - Megan McLean